
On 11 July 2019, the Environment Agency received an application to vary Transwaste 
Recycling and Aggregates Limited permit, situated at Melton Waste Park. The Environment 
Agency advertised the application and consultation responses have been received. These are 
now being considered along with our technical assessment of the application together with 
further information received from the operator. 

However, during the determination of the variation the operator has proposed changes to the 
application which we have accepted. The table below outlines the changes and the items that 
are continuing to be determined. 

 

Item  Status 
 
S5.3 A1 (a) (ii) - Hazardous waste 
storage and treatment.  
Also addition of waste code 17 03 01*. 

 
Withdrawn 

 
Leachate storage, together with the 
addition of EWC codes 19 07 03 and 16 
10 02. 

 
Withdrawn 

 
Fragmentiser waste - EWC codes 19 
10 04 added to the permit to cover the 
storage and treatment of up to 60,000 
tonnes per year of fragmentiser waste 
as part of the existing S5.4 A1 (b) (ii) 
activity. 

 
Withdrawn 

 
Solid Recovered Fuel (SRF) - addition 
of a drying plant to dry the SRF and 
adding this as a directly associated 
activity to the permit.  
 
The site capacity for non-hazardous 
wastes remains unaffected, this just 
constitutes a change in the way the 
wastes are processed. 

 
Continuing to be determined.  
 
The original proposed way of undertaking the 
drying process and the maximum amount to be 
dried per day have been amended.  
 
These amended proposals are currently being 
considered and further information is being 
sought. 

 

If we are minded to vary the permit then we will consult on our draft decision, otherwise known 
as a “minded to” decision, before making a final decision. Additional information received will 
be described in any minded to decision and will be available on the public register. 

At that point, we provide an opportunity for comments on our draft decision. 


